Jan. 20, 2006

Bizchut Intervention on Article 19, Living in the Community

Thank you Mr. Chairman.

As members of the IDC Bizchut fully supports the position put forth by the IDC.

We would like to highlight one major point made by Israel, Kenya, Canada, New Zealand, Chile,  and others, as well as by the IDC.

The current wording of the Convention very correctly includes the issue of freedom of choice – where to live, with whom to live.

This derives from the principles of autonomy and self-determination.

However, what about those people, who for a fact are not choosing for themselves? 

Who are dependent on others to make choices?

For whom others will be making choices?

Are their rights protected by the current wording of this article?

We are concerned that the answer is: No.

Because the actual right of every person to live in the community is absent. The right that is at the basis of this Convention, as the Chair himself stated only yesterday, and in the report of the sixth session: “The key to this draft article is the right of every person with disabilities to live in the community.”

Therefore we fully support the position of Israel, Kenya and the other delegations and their proposed changes to the text. 

We appreciate the willingness of the EU to consider this position.

We would like to address the concern the EU expressed as to whether this is a new right not appearing explicitly in other Conventions. 

The fact is, there was no need to address this right explicitly in other conventions. Ideally, this right would be self-evident. Just as we don’t have to affirm it with regard to women. However, for a fact, it is assumed only for people with disabilities that institutions should serve as homes for life. Therefore it is so important to affirm their right to live in the community.

Thank you Mr. Chairman.

